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I received subsidy from International Research Program for the Advancement of Women in 

Leadership in August, 2012, and carried out research in Korea. The purpose of this research is to 

investigate a situation of the family planning project from the 1960s to the 1970s and to examine 

how it influenced the women living in villages by interviewing the former members of the Mothers’ 

Association for Family Planning in the area called Oryu-ri, Korea. I will reflect the analysis of the 

interview on my doctorial theses on the family planning project and women in Korea from the 1960s 

to the 1970s. 


